
 

 

 

RESPONSE TO SGX-ST QUERIES 

 

 

The Board of Directors (the "Board") of Vibrant Group Limited (the "Company" and together with its 

subsidiaries, the "Group") refers to the queries from Singapore Exchange Securities Trading Limited 

("SGX-ST") on 3 March 2022 and sets out its response as follows: 

Query 1 

We refer to the SGXNet announcement of 25 February 2022 entitled:- “Receipt of Legal Proceedings” 

 

a) Please clarify whether the Group has provided any corporate guarantees or letter of support to its 

associated company, Vibrant Pucheng. 

 

Company’s response: 

 

Except for a corporate guarantee of RMB30.0 million equivalent to $6.2 million that was extended to its 

associated company, Vibrant Pucheng to a financial institution, no other corporate guarantee or letter 

of support was provided to its associated company, Vibrant Pucheng. 

 

Query 2 

 

Please clarify what is the impact on the Group in view of the receipt of legal proceedings as set out in 

the Announcement?  

 

Company’s response: 

 

Except for the claim of interest as per the legal proceeding which have yet to be quantified and subject 

to our legal defences, the contract liability of RMB 59,385,282 has been previously accrued for by its 

associated company, Vibrant Pucheng. 

 

As such, the receipt of the legal proceedings should not have material impact on the Group. 
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